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Chairman Roemer, Vice Chairman Thomas, Ranking Member Troy, and members of the House 

Ways and Means Committee, thank you for the opportunity to provide sponsor testimony on 

House Bill 133, which would authorize a nonrefundable tax credit for small employers who offer 

Individual Coverage Health Reimbursement Arrangements (ICHRAs) to their employees. 

The Individual Coverage Health Reimbursement Arrangement (ICHRA) was introduced in 2019 

under the Trump administration as part of a broader effort to improve access to healthcare, 

especially for small businesses. Recognizing the challenges faced by smaller employers in 

providing traditional group health insurance, the federal government created ICHRAs to allow 

employers to offer employees a pre-tax, fixed benefit to cover the cost of individual health 

insurance premiums purchased on the marketplace. 

As of 2023, approximately 697,000 Ohioans remain uninsured, which is about six percent of the 

state's population.1 With rising premiums and uncertainty around Medicaid funding, offering new 

options to help people transition off Medicaid or obtain health insurance for the first time is 

critical. ICHRAs can play a key role in addressing these challenges by providing a more flexible, 

affordable option for both employers and employees. 

Under House Bill 133, the tax credit would be available to employers who meet the following 

criteria: 

• Have between 2 and 50 employees 

• Offer ICHRAs to all or some of their employees 

• Contribute at least $400 per employee toward the ICHRA in a taxable year 

Employers who meet these conditions would be eligible for a $400 nonrefundable tax credit per 

employee covered by the ICHRA. 

By incentivizing small employers to adopt ICHRAs, this bill can help reduce the uninsured 

population, minimize healthcare costs to employers, increase employee satisfaction, and promote 

greater healthcare choice and accessibility across the Ohio. ICHRAs have gained bipartisan 

support and have already been successfully adopted in several states, including Indiana, where 

similar legislation was recently passed. 

Thank you again for the opportunity to provide testimony on House Bill 133. I look forward to 

answering any questions you may have. 

 
1 KFF Ohio Health Coverage and Costs 

https://www.kff.org/statedata/election-state-fact-sheets/ohio/#:~:text=share%20is%202.4%25.-,Health%20Coverage%20and%20Costs,the%20U.S.%20population%20being%20uninsured.https://www.kff.org/statedata/election-state-fact-sheets/ohio/

